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3 April 2013 
 
Mr. Glen Von Gonten, Senior Hydrologist 
New Mexico Oil Conservation Division 
1220 South St. Francis Drive 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505 
 
Re: 2011 Annual Groundwater Monitoring and Closure Report 
 Shell Oil Products US - Penrose ‘A’ (Winnie Kennan Ranch) 
 Case Number: 1R299 
 
Dear Mr. Von Gonten: 

The attached report documents the annual groundwater monitoring activities conducted at the 
above-referenced site. Based on field and analytical data collected during 2011 and analytical 
results collected previously from the groundwater monitoring well network and results of the 
NMOCD facility meeting held on August 10, 2010, the following recommendations are made: 

1. The case be closed by the NMOCD; and, 

2. The groundwater monitoring wells be abandoned and the site restored as close to original 
condition as possible. 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at (602) 648-2402 or 
via e-mail at iain_olness@urscorp.com. All official correspondence should be submitted to Mr. 
Ken Springer with Shell Oil Products US at the following address: 
 
    Mr. Ken Springer, Staff Project Manager 
    Shell Oil Products US 
    P. O. Box 1087 
    Huffman, TX 77336 

    (281) 324-5921 

    Kenneth.Springer@shell.com 

Sincerely, 

URS Corporation 
 
 
 
Iain Olness, P.G. 
Senior Geologist 
 
Enclosure:   2011 Annual Groundwater Monitoring Report 
 
cc: Ken Springer, SOPUS – Houston 
 Larry Johnson, NMOCD – Hobbs 
  


